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UVMCC was incorporated 

in October 1967 for all who 

are interested in Ultra Vans 

  CORSA Chapter #008  
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My how time flies, we were just at a national rally and one is already al-
most upon us! Speaking of, I had made grand plans to attend the Corsa 
National convention and officiate the meeting on Wed evening along with 
the Corvanatics meeting. This was before the schedule came out, low 
and behold they changed the meeting night to Tuesday! Since I couldn't 
add an extra day to make the meetings I canceled my reservation at the 
host hotel and added 2 days at the hotel by Santee Campgrounds, 
changed my flight and we will come out ahead even with the cost of 
changing the flight time. Beth and I will be at the National Rally! 

Your Ultra Board of Directors had its first conference call and we got to know one another a 
little and then discussed some club business. As with the other clubs I have been in it has been 
very helpful to do the conference call. You can get a lot of business done in a short time.  

Speaking of club business, I sent an email to everyone that has an email address asking for 
volunteers to form a committee so we can formulate the club policies and procedures. Guess 
what? I didn't get ONE response! We really need to work on the policies and procedures now 
that we have updated the bylaws. With Molly going through all the back WOW's and Ultra 
newsletters we have found several items that need to go into documents and be updated so we 
have some cohesiveness. Do any of you remember a document titled "Requirements to Host a 
Rally?" It seems to have been forgotten or maybe discarded? This is one reason we need the 
policies and procedures for the club. Do we have any volunteers? 

It looks like the National Rally is shaping up pretty good and should be a lot of fun. Beth and I 
are looking forward to being there. Is anyone in the Eastern division thinking of doing a National 
Rally? It really is time to start the planning, if you need any help you can contact Molly Bacon or 
myself. As far as planning you really need a chairperson to lead the group. One person could 
probably do everything, but it is a lot of work for one person. Keep in mind that you do not have 
to have an Ultra at the rally because it is about the camaraderie. If anyone is thinking about 
this, please let me know so it can be announced at this year’s rally. 

It still isn't too early for the Central division people to think about working on a rally, too. 

I wrote the above before this Covid-19 became a "thing." Since most of us fall into the 
older group, we all need to be a little careful in how we handle ourselves until this settles 
down. I am somewhat isolated living in the country, and I have enough work here that I 
don't need to go see anyone or make contact unless I want to. Groceries can be ordered 
and put in the car for you and some places even offer delivery. Please be careful with 
your health while we deal with this. As a club if we need to make any changes, we will 
make every effort to let everyone know as soon as possible.  
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Ernest Newhouse Award—The most prestigious 

club award 

 

We have two qualified nominations that are included on this year’s ballot.  
Here are the qualification nomination letters: 

 
Jerry Mello 

He has co coasted a national rally in Cody Wyoming 
He was a club president 
He has belonged to the club for many years 
He has held a chair position 
He has been very helpful on tech questions , instructed seminars on Corvair carbs, come to the aid of 
stranded members etc. 

 
W. Christy Barden 

I would like to nominate W. Christy Barden for the Ernest Newhouse Award for 2020. Christy has been a 
member since 1972 when he purchased this first Ultra Van from the Newhouse's. He still owns that Ultra 
Van, plus UV #603. He has hosted at least one national rally and quite a few regional rallies, plus assisting 
in the planning for other rallies. He was newsletter editor of Whales on Wheels for 20 years and won Old 
Cars Weekly’s prestigious Golden Quill Award for three years, 1995, 1997, 1999. He promoted becoming a 
CORSA chapter back in the 1980's. He has written numerous articles to include articles on Dave Peterson, 
who was his personal friend, rally coverage and technical items. He still attends CORSA Conventions and 
holds a non-official “get-together” at his place every year. He is a wealth of Ultra Van and club knowledge 
and someone who should be honored with the prestigious “Ernie” award.  

President is a two-year term, so it is not included on the ballot.  I, Molly, am again running for the three positions 

I have held for a while now. No worries, I’ve not burned out on any of them and am having fun working through 

their challenges.  

As always, there can be write-ins for all positions except the Newhouse Award.   

Central Director nomination information 
Jerry Kramer—Member of the Ultra Van Club since 1994 when we purchased Ultra 
Van 424. Served as president and director in the past. We drive #424 to Florida each 
March and have attended many rallies. 
 
 
 
John Gray—Married to Bonnie and together we have two adult children who are showing no inclination to 

leave the nest!  
 
Ultra Van #222 was purchased with the intent of using it when future retire-
ment arrives. Progress has been slow but should be ready in about another 
year. Bonnie has been indifferent towards my other Corvairs but genuinely 
wants to use our unique motorhome. She is always seeking new ideas and 
seems to be always watching YouTube videos on the topic. 
 
I earn my living as a local politician and as an administrator for a manufactur-
ing company. As you can surmise, meetings and conference calls are right up 
my alley.  
 

It’s Election Time Again 
Ballot on page 16 
Nomination information below 
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2020 Ultra Van National Rally—July 12-16 

since the club annual meeting and elections are a very important part of the Rally, 
they were included first.  
 
Now, on to information about the National Rally itself, THE club event of the year. 

 
(ED—as a preface, I am writing with the 
assumption the National Rally will be able 
to be held as scheduled. As Ken stated on 
the first page, we will keep everyone up-
to-date as soon as information becomes 
available) 
 
In the following pages, you will find the Rally 
flyer and a preliminary schedule. Looks like the 
rally will again be exciting especially being able 
to have the rally held immediately after the 
CORSA International Convention. We do under-

stand not everyone in UVMCC is interested in Corvairs or CORSA, but this appears to in-
crease the  possibly of some of our long distance members attending since it com-
bines the two events. 
 
As of this printing, the Rally has ten Ultra Van/Tiara coaches registered and one SOB 
(some other brand). 28 people of whom three couples are staying in nearby hotels 
(see, you don’t have to bring an Ultra Van). some of you may still be undecided, but it 
would help if you think you might come for even just a day, with or without a coach, 
to go ahead and register.  It’s not a hard and fast commitment. Doing this helps with 
the planning, preparation, and ensures there is enough of everything, food and space 
accommodations. The only registration cost is if you plan to come and camp. the club 
has prepaid for the spaces to ensure we can all be together. 
 
After reading the following, I hope you will agree that our hosts have selected a 
really nice campground, in a great area, and have planned lots of fun things to do. 
But remember, Even without doing anything, it will be great to just be together with 
other Ultra Van like-minded folks.  
 
Check out the next two pages and then don’t hesitate. Don’t put it off any longer. 
Registration is easy on the new Ultra Van website, just click HERE to go to the Rally 
Registration Page. 

https://ultravan.org/2020-rally-registration/
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2020 Ultra Van National Rally 
Arrive July 12 and Leave July 16  

Santee Lakes Recreation Preserve 
9310 Fanita Parkway, Santee, CA 92071 

https://www.santeelakes.com/  

Highlighted spaces have already been reserved and 

paid in advance. Those attendees who are camping, 

payment will be included as a registration fee. Regis-

tration can be made online here or print the Registra-

tion Form from here and mail it to the club.  

There are plenty 

of hotels within a 

few miles to ac-

commodate those 

who are not 

camping.   

There should be 

no excuses to not 

come and join the 

fun, coach or no 

coach.   

It’s all 

about 

friends, 

fun and 

food 

Online reservation url: https://ultravan.org/2020-rally-registration/ 

Santee Lakes Campground is part 
of the Santee Lakes Recreation 
Preserve operated by the Padre 
Dam Municipal Water District. The 
Preserve is in the community of 
Santee, 20 miles northeast of San 
Diego. The campground has 2 
seasonal swimming pools and a 
Jacuzzi. For boating, visitors can 
rent pedal boats, kayaks, row-
boats, and canoes. Bike rentals 
are also available 

https://www.santeelakes.com/
https://ultravan.org/2020-rally-registration/
https://ultravan.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/2020-Ultra-van-registration-form.pdf
https://ultravan.org/2020-rally-registration/
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2020 National Rally Agenda 

(preliminary) 

Sunday 7/12 

1 PM-?: Arrival 
3 PM: Socializing 
6 PM: Dinner  

 

Monday 7/13 

9-11 AM: Tech Talks 
Noon - 5 PM: Open activities: Fishing Tournament, Paddle Boat Race, Hiking, 

Shopping and/or just talking 
6 PM: Dinner hosted by SoCal Coach Owners  

Burgers, Brats, Chips, Potato Salad, drinks (soda, water, wine, beer) 
Fishing Tournament and Boat Race Awards 

 

Tuesday 7/14 

9-11 AM: Board of Directors Business Meeting 
11 AM -12 Noon:  Division Business Meeting 
12 Noon - 2 PM: Lunch and siesta (on your own) 
2-3 PM: Tech Talks 
3-5 PM: Annual UVMCC General Membership Meeting   
5-7 PM: Happy Hour Cocktails and Coach Crawl 
7 PM: Banquet and new officer induction 

 

Wednesday 7/15 

9-11 AM: Tech Talks 
11-6 PM: Beach day and local attractions 
6-7 PM: Dinner (either no-host pizza or participate in the SANTEE LAKES Resort sponsored potluck) 
7 PM -?: Yankee Swap Meet (each person participating in swap must bring a 

$15 gift—NO gag gifts) 

 

Thursday 7/16 

Option: SANTEE LAKES sponsored camper coffee at clubhouse 
Until Noon—Open for further tech talks, packing up and leaving, good-byes 
Noon - Checkout from campsites 

 

Possible Field Trips 

San Diego Trailer Supply—6881 El Cajon Blvd, San Diego, CA 92115 
Vintage Furniture  
USS Midway Museum 
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Breaking News!!! 

 

2020 National Rally items now available at 

the UVMCC Cafepress store 

https://www.cafepress.com/ultravan 

 
        t-shirts            water bottle          trucker or ball cap                coffee mug 

$20.00       $10.00              $11.00- $15.00                      $11.00 
  +$3.00 sizes over XL              

Prices do not include tax and shipping 

 
This will be the only way to get Rally items.  

They will not be any available at the Rally. 

 

While shopping, why not buy some other club merchandise. 

 

Contact uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com or UVMCC, 5425 Morrow Rd., Gladwin, MI 48624 to purchase with a check 

 

https://www.cafepress.com/ultravan
mailto:uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com
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New UVMCC website,  https://ultravan.org/  
It was announced at 2019 General Membership Meeting that the club had been offered the 
website domain name, ultravan.org, from Craig Lamond. During that meeting it was approved 
to go forward with taking this generous offer.  

For a few months now, a new website has been 
under development. This was a new learning 
curve for me, Molly, and after one disastrous 
try, and many, many hours of research and 
learning, I hope you will enjoy the new web-
site. Of course, suggestions are welcome. 

Besides researching how to build a website, I 
spent even more time researching information 
for content for the categories you see here.  
I even read through every newsletter and have 
tried to include unique and interesting infor-
mation from the past. 

There is historical information about the 
coaches, their designer, David G. Peter-
son, the club founders, the Newhouse’s, 
and the Ryerson’s who wrote the coach man-
ual.  

The About section has all kinds of infor-
mation, to include an overview, history 
and timeline, Owen’s video presentation at 
Hutchinson, Oakland built coaches, the 600 
series, factory photos, Tiara—the forgot-
ten child, brochures, flyers, postcards, 
factory newsletters and manuals, and even 
hymns, psalms and a songbook. 

There is the history of the clubs, yes 
there were two, plus articles, and videos 

about our beloved coaches. There is a photo 
gallery of both coaches and some of the ral-
lies, a newsletter archive page with every 
newsletter published (did you know it wasn’t 
always Whales on Wheels?), and a club page with 
the club code of ethics, current officers, by-
laws, past club information, and both an online 
membership form or a downloadable PDF form to 
be able to join or renew.  

Of course, there is a For Sale page with de-
tails on coaches currently for sale.  

Finally, you can view and buy all of the club 
merchandise online with just a quick click and 
a choice of payment methods to include PayPal, 
credit card, check and local pickup.  

EXPLORE AND ENJOY!! 

https://ultravan.org/
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Welcome to our new members 

Chuck & Susan Weiss #553

Vaughn Fosmo 

Vincent Krauwer &  Ilse Bruinsm #604

UVMCC currently has 106 members 

Membership Cards & 2020 Roster 

Those who receive this newsletter in the mail will have 
already seen their new membership card and the 2020 
Roster. The rest of the electronic membership mem-
bers received their electronic roster version at-
tached to their newsletter email. You will receive 
your Membership card in the mail shortly. If Provided, 
Both members of the family will receive a card.  Your 
card has a unique membership number,  the year that 

your membership will expire, and, of course, your name.  

As for those e-members who would like to purchase a printed roster, 
this can be done on the new website’s Merchandise Shop. It is $3.50 
plus shipping. (Shipping is a flat rate according to the item type) 

https://ultravan.org/ultra-van-club-merchandise-shop/
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In Memorial 

Paul Piche—1938-2020 
Paul's body will be donated to Wayne State University. Donations In Paul's name 
may be sent to: Father Solanus Casey Center, Attention Father David Preuss, 
1783 Mount Elliott, Detroit, MI 48207. You can send a card to Margo at 3287 
Newark Road, Attica, MI 48412.    

He purchased #389 in 2001. Read on the website his three-part story in WoW 
2001-3, 2001-4&2002-1, and 2002-2.  Below is a short article Paul wrote for the 
2006-2 WoW (Jim Isbell was the WoW editor at that time). Your current editor 
knew Paul; he was a wonderful, kind man with a witty sense of humor. He will be missed.  

https://ultravan.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/2001-3-WOW.pdf
https://ultravan.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/2001-3-WOW.pdf
https://ultravan.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/2001-4-and-2002-1-WOW.pdf
https://ultravan.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/2002-2-WOW.pdf
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Bed Platform Lift Mechanism       by Larry Forman 

Today I FINALLY was able to get the bed platform lowered with a mattress lift mechanism working with the mattress in 
place.   While I still have a lot to do to finish this project, it has been a long road of sever-
al years to lower the platform including the two rear 
radiators and plumbing lines, a low profile air clean-
er and cold air intake system, all the electrical and 
air lines and the bed platform supporting struc-
ture.  Rosie wanted it lowered as much as possible 
and I was successful in lowering it a full three inches 
(from 23 inches to 20 inches, whereas the stock 
Corvair bed platform is 18 inches AFAIK (as far as I 
know). 
 

I was able to modify Jerry Mello's lift mechanism system to lift the rear part and tip 
the middle of the mattress, so it is lower.  This allows the front part to lift up away 
from the closet and bathroom rear 
walls.  The mattress rear part moves 
forward similar to Jerry's design.  This 
design was unlike Jerry's since his queen
-sized mattress was oriented cross-
wise.    Our queen-sized mattress is ori-
ented lengthwise from front to 
back.  This meant that the front needed 
to first tip away from those rear facing 

walls and to allow the middle and rear to lift and move forward.   The foam 
mattress is easily able to fold and make all this possible. 
 

I used 10mm (just under 1/2") Alumacorr panels for the mattress lift base instead of 
3/8" plywood for weight savings.   This is the same material I used to replace the 
plywood flooring in UV 545.  3/8" plywood weighs about 1 to 1.4 lbs./sq. ft. whereas 
the 10mm Alumacorr weighs 0.69 lbs./ sq. ft.  I had considered using thinner Aluma-
corr at only 5 mm but was concerned if it 
would be stiff enough.   It turns out the thin-
ner material weighs negligibly less at 0.63 lbs./
sq. ft versus the thicker material at 0.69 lbs./
sq. ft.   So, there is really no good reason to 
use the thinner and flimsier material.  
 

The two rear gas lift cylinders were the same is 
Jerry's at 100 lbs./strut and 20" extended.   I hap-
pened to have a spare gas lift cylinder for the front 
at 55 lbs. lift and 25 1/4" extended length, which 
was just perfect for my application.   I was able to 
use just one for the front part. 
 
Now I need to install two sub-panels under the 
center lift mechanism to cover the engine and rear 
structure when the mattress is lifted.  Since these 
panels need to be very thin and will not support any weight, I will likely use aluminum 
sheets.   I also need to replace the bed platform top that will be around the sides and 
rear with some of it under the lift platform.  I might use more Alumacorr covered with 
the same vinyl flooring already used in the Ultra Van.  



Whales on Wheels  Apr/May/Jun 2020 

11 

 

Photo Gallery 

New members 

Rob & Ashley Alonzo 
#359 

New tires—good for off-roading 
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Photo Gallery (cont.) 

Craig Lamond’s son, Jesse’s, #307 with playa dust from Burning Man 

Read Jesse’ story at the bottom of the Articles page on the website, HERE, under DOITYOURSELFRV 

Pat Jennings & Marisa Barnes #409 new interior—before, during, after 

https://ultravan.org/ultra-van-articles/
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Finally, Clean Water For RVers 
Sponsored by Clear2O®            submitted by Rosie Walker 
We, the collective conscience of RVers, all just thought we were filtering our water. We’ve all 
looked down a row of campground faucets, each of them spawning a familiar blue pod, realiz-
ing we were all duped into using the same filter, while sparking mild concern of a potential 
Smurf uprising. 

What we didn’t realize is, those blue water filters don’t get the job done. Filled with loose car-
bon and up to a 100-micron filter, debris as large as a human hair has no trouble getting 
through. It’s a stretch to even use the word “filter” when describing some of the products we 
RVers have been using.   

Fortunately, that’s all changed. Backed by years 
of experience, Clear2O® is out to set the RVing 
world on fire, and put that fire out with the clean-
est water available.  

The first thing you’ll notice is the UV-coated, 
bright green exterior. Inside, however, is where 

the magic happens. 

Using a solid carbon core, the Clear2O® filter specs out at a minuscule 1-micron, small 
enough to filter out human red blood cells. While you aren’t likely to need to filter out blood 
cells (unless that uprising does occur), you will find that the Clear2O® filter reduces contami-
nants and eliminates the tastes and odors in your water. You’ll also see the reduction of chlo-
rine, sediment, heavy metals, lead, mercury, volatile organic compounds, pesticides, herbi-
cides, pharmaceuticals, and industrial wastes. 

Clear2O® CRV2006 inline filter 

Many RVers rely on bottled water for their drinking water while 
on the road, but bottled water has its own problems. In addi-
tion to BPA concerns, bottles that are not recycled end up as 
land waste. In the U.S. alone, landfills are overflowing with 2-
million tons of discarded water bottles. 

Most campgrounds have no provision for recycling, which 
means if you want to recycle, you have to store the empties 
and bring them home. Even diligent recyclers take issue with 
the 35-pounds that a typical pack of water weighs, and can be 
difficult to tote around. RVers simply don’t trust the water coming from the camp faucet 
enough to drink it. If our brains thought the water might be good, our taste buds argued other-
wise. 

Clear2O® CDC200 dual-canister filtration system 

Clear2O® solves all of those issues by letting you drink the water from the campground. An 
inline filter such as the CRV2006 will hang off the faucet and filter down to 1-micron. Your 
RV’s onboard water filter system adds a second layer of filtration. Those with residential fridg-
es get yet another filtration before super clean water and ice are delivered to the front of the 
refrigerator. 

Don’t have a filter in the fridge? No worries, use a water filter pitcher such as the CWS100, or 

https://amzn.to/37AbTEF
https://amzn.to/2tQZbT0
https://amzn.to/2vkxUsI
https://amzn.to/2TSd2Dm


 
Whales on Wheels  Apr/May/Jun 2020 

14 

the CCT2000 countertop filter. Clear2O® also provides great universal replacement filters for 
your onboard all-coach filtration systems.  

Coming in Spring 2020: The DirtGUARD Sediment Pre-Filter with CRV2006 inline filter  

In addition to external, dual-canister filtration systems such 
as the CDC200, Clear2O® is going to put the RV world on 
notice with their up and coming DirtGUARD sediment pre-
filter. Available in Spring 2020, this additional 20-micron filter 
is the first line of defense to keep out dirt, silt, sand, and de-
bris before it enters your inline filter, thereby extending the 
life of that filter. The DirtGUARD filter can be cleaned and 
reused repeatedly throughout the camping season. 

Small pop-ups and tent campers weren’t left out of the green 
revolution either. The CCF501 Camping Filter, also available 

in Spring 2020, has the same solid carbon 1-micron filter as the larger inline filter, but is small 
enough for backpackers and small camp setups. It also has the 20-micron dirt guard 
shield built-in! 

Also coming soon: The Clear2O® CCF501 Camping Filter inline filter for tent and backpack campers 

The best part about Clear2O® products is that they have 
made such a buzz in the industry that some units are al-
ready in most Walmart stores, with the full line being availa-
ble on Amazon, and of course, the Clear2O® website.   

You’ll find the Clear2O® booth busy at every RV show they attend 

The time is coming to rise 
up and go green. It’s time 
to take back your storage 
and get rid of those giant 
packs of bottled water and to eliminate BPAs and plastic bot-
tle waste. Time to buck the status quo and choose filtration 
products that make sense. The answer and the future of wa-
ter for RVers is clear, Clear2O®. 

Short Reports 
Bits of information from our members 

I’m sad to say no one sent any snippets for me to publish. 
This not what they mean by “social distancing”  

Taken from Ultra Club News 1971-1 

https://amzn.to/38y34eg
https://amzn.to/36kglpj
https://amzn.to/2tQZbT0
https://www.clear2o.com/
https://www.clear2o.com/
https://www.clear2o.com/
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Item Price 

Club badges 
1st one free at a rally or 
$5.00 for a replacement 

Miniature Cloisonné Ultra pins  5.00 

Cloisonné Ultra earring set  $7.00 

Cloisonné Ultra pendants (chain not in-
cluded)  

$3.50 

Ultra Van Coffee Mugs  $10.00 

"Corvair Powered" bumper stickers  $3.00 or 2 for $5.00 

VIN # plates (blank)  $3.50 

Ultra Van Magnets $1.00 

Ultra Van embroidered Ball Caps $15.00 

3 ½” X 4 ½” Stitched patches w/ Ultra on 
US map & flag  

$3.00 

Tech tips 1960-2015 PDF on CD $5.00 

Club Roster (printed) $5.00 

Window decals 
UVMCC with Ultra  

$1.00 

100,000 Miles Club plaque  
(Awarded at rally)  

Award  

Postcards and note cards  Various prices 

Hand-made Specialty Whale items 
(keychains, bookmarks, fan pulls, lan-
yards, etc.) 

 
Various prices 

Available while supply lasts: 

Prior Rally t-shirts  
Tombstone Rally magnets  

Big Sale 

$5.00 
$.50 

ULTRA MERCHANDISE 
Purchase at the club website merchandise shop,  

https://ultravan.org/ultra-van-club-merchandise-shop/  
or call or e-mail either of us to shop  

or better yet come join us at the next rally! 

Molly Bacon, 989-246-8046,  mollybacon@yahoo.com 

Patty Mello, 541-926-2631, nanapatty1951@hotmail.com  

Attention!!   
More New Merchandise 

Ultra Van 
Holographic Stickers  

(image does not do it justice) 
$1.00 

Contact Information 
 

President 
Ken Hand #398          248-613-8586 
1896 South Gregory Road 
Fowlerville, MI 48836 
vairmech@aol.com 

Vice President 
Brenda Standal #392  239-656-3075 
1285 Driftwood Drive 
North Ft. Myers, FL 33903 
brennorm@aol.com 

Secretary 
Molly Bacon #328       989-246-8046 
5425 Morrow Rd 
Gladwin, MI 48624 
uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 
Molly Bacon #328       989-246-8046 
5425 Morrow Rd 
Gladwin, MI 48624 
uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor 
Molly Bacon #328       989-246-8046 
5425 Morrow Rd 
Gladwin, MI 48624 
uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com 

Eastern Director 
Rick Milne ‘21             610-269-1754 

Central Director 
Dave Fox ‘20                715-615-0869 

Western Directors 
Doug Bell ‘20               503-658-2627 
Larry Forman ‘21        916-421-2130 

Technical Coordinator 
Chris Brown #328       989-578-0665 
5425 Morrow Rd 
Gladwin, MI 48624 
funvairs@gmail.com 

https://ultravan.org/ultra-van-club-merchandise-shop/
mailto:mollybacon@yahoo.com
mailto:nanapatty1951@hotmail.com
mailto:vairmech@aol.com
mailto:corvairjerr65@comcast.net
mailto:vairmech@aol.com
mailto:brennorm@aol.com
mailto:uvmcc_membership@yahoocom
mailto:uvmcc_membership@yahoocom
mailto:uvmcc_membership@yahoocom
mailto:funvairs@gmail.com
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Available:  
Ryerson Manual 
The Ryerson is available in two forms, Printed 
and on a searchable CD. 
Printed Manual $60 plus shipping 
Printed Manual and CD $70 plus shipping. 
CD $17 postage paid to the contiguous U. S. 
Shipping is based on your choice of shipping 
options.  
 
Please send me your address and I will let you 
know what postage will be. 
Eric Kirven, 3585 Cerritos Ave., Long Beach,  
CA 90807             Ultravan345@Yahoo.com 

FOR SALE - 1969 Ultra Van #463 
110 Powerglide, extremely original, rebuilt rear 

suspension, differential, heads, needs paint, car-
pet, windshield center glass. Everything worked 
when parked 20 years ago. Other projects force 

sale. Clean title on non-op.  
Price to be determined. 

Write only and I’ll send details and pictures. 
 

Pete Smith, PO Box 913, Lemon Grove, CA 91946 

Hate to lose it but can’t keep everything. 

Whales on Wheels (WOW) is the quarterly publica-
tion of the Ultra Van Motor Coach Club, Inc., 
(UVMCC) a chartered chapter (#008) of the Corvair 
Society of America (CORSA). Incorporated in 1967, 
UVMCC is dedicated to the preservation, enjoyment, 
and use of the Ultra Van, a 22 foot, unique motor 
home, which was designed by David Peterson and 
built in Kansas until 1970. About 365 units were 
built.   

UVMCC is open to anyone with an interest in Ultra 
Vans. Annual dues are $5 for an emailed newsletter 
and $15 for a mailed newsletter. Application and 
payment can either be make online with PayPal at 
https://ultravan.org/ultra-van-motor-coach-club/ 
or make checks payable to Ultra Van Motor Coach 
Club and mail to the treasurer at:  
UVMCC, 5425 Morrow Rd., Gladwin, MI 48624 

Stories, articles, photos, memorabilia, or any other 
item for publication should be sent to the editor by 
the 15th of March, June, Sept, and Dec. Send news-
letter submissions to WOW by email to the Editor, 
Molly Bacon, uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com 

Digital submissions are preferred, but even hand 
written are acceptable. Mail to: UVMCC, 5425 Mor-
row Road, Gladwin, MI 48624 

Authors are asked to submit at least a photograph of 
themselves for the article with any other relevant 
photos. 

Technical material will be sent to the Technical Co-
ordinator for review.  

Profit and Loss for Ultra Fiscal Year Quarter 3 - Jan 1—Mar 31 
Income—$1247.60 

 
Expenses—$801.75 

Founded in 1969, CORSA is group of automobile enthusiasts working to satisfy the common 
needs of individuals interested in the preservation, resto-
ration, and operation of the Corvair.   

CORSA's long range goal is to promote reproduction of 
parts and render technical assistance to increase your 
enjoyment of the Corvair, and to further the general pub-
lic's appreciation of the car.  

UVMCC encourages membership in CORSA.  

I am carefully and slowly trying to return to selling Corvair parts. I collapsed in 2006. I used to sell Ultra Brake 
Hoses - braided stainless steel DOT approved for Ultra Coaches. I have a few in stock and will produce more if 
interested. Same for Ultra Series Street Kevlar and Black & Gold Kevlar; new steel shoes with rivet linings. Ad-
vise me at thesourceparts@gmail.com Telephone: 858 668 9006, Address:13975 Mira Montana Dr., Del Mar,  
CA 92014-3113 Hours ? say 2-7pm.    David Herrin aka The Source ( thesourceparts@hotmail.com ) 

mailto:Ultravan345@Yahoo.com
https://ultravan.org/ultra-van-motor-coach-club/
mailto:uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com?subject=uvmcc_membership@yahoo.com
https://www.corvair.org/
mailto:thesourceparts@gmail.com
mailto:thesourceparts@hotmail.com
https://www.corvair.org/
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Ballot is for both members of a household 

Write-ins welcome 

 

 Vice President (1 year term): 

  Brenda Standal (incumbent)   ____________   ____________ 

  _____________________   ____________   ____________ 

 Secretary (1 year term): 

  Molly Bacon (incumbent)   ____________   ____________ 

  _____________________   ____________   ____________ 

 Treasurer (1 year term): 

  Molly Bacon (incumbent)   ____________   ____________ 

  _____________________   ____________   ____________ 

 Central Director (3 year term): 

  Jerry Kramer      ____________   ____________ 

  John Gray       ____________   ____________ 

  _____________________   ____________   ____________ 

Newsletter Editor (1 year term):   

  Molly Bacon (incumbent)   ____________   ____________ 

  _____________________   ____________   ____________ 

Ernest Newhouse Award  (no write-ins allowed) 

  W. Christy Barden     ____________   ____________ 

  Jerry Mello       ____________   ____________ 

For anonymous electronic voting, use the online ballot system through Survey Monkey 

Click here  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5KSSJZ2 

or  

mail this ballot to UVMCC, 5425 Morrow Rd, Gladwin, MI 48624  

(Please mark “ ballot” on the envelope)   

Mailed ballots must be received before June 10th 

or 

bring your ballot to the 2020 National Rally in Santee, CA 

No ballots will be available at the Rally 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5KSSJZ2

